
 

 

Hampton Falls Cemetery Trustee Meeting                                                DRAFT 

May 4, 2023 

1:15pm 

 

Present: J. Bohm, Chairman; Tracy Healey-Beattie, Trustee; Wendy Harrington, Trustee; Guest R. 
Russell  

A posted meeting of the Cemetery Trustees was held on Thursday May 4, 2023 at the Hampton Falls 

Town Hall. 

Old Business 

None discussed 

New Business 

1. Following lengthy discussion on the number of unclaimed Cemetery Plots at the Westview 

Cemetery the following motion was made by Wendy Harrington and Seconded by Chairman 

Bohm….”In Westview Cemetery, section A and specifically gravesites 1-24 and gravesite 57-

60 will be placed on sale with prices based on Oak Lawn Cemetery Gravesites, upon the 

approval of Town Administrator”.    Motion Passed.  At the appropriate time, this 

information will be released to the public in the Town Newsletter. 

 

2. Other business addressed Memorial Day preparations including increased grass cutting due 

to recent heavy rain and growth.  Trustees will meet at Westview Cemetery on May 11th at 

10:00 a.m.   The purpose is to assess the overall condition of the Cemetery grounds with a 

focus of removing old floral arrangements and debris, as well as determining if the lawns, 

etc. need care and possible plantings to enhance the grounds. 

 

3. Trustee Beattie reported of the Selectmen’s approval of a $600.00 award from the Frying 

Pan Lane Fund.  The purpose is to support a program sponsored by the Cemetery and 

Library Trustees.  The subject will be on design and historical interpretation of monument 

writing by Brenda Sullivan of Gravestone Girls. 

February 2023 Minutes Accepted and Approved  

 

Motion to adjourn by J. Bohm seconded by T.H. Beattie at 2:30 p.m.  Motion Passed 

 

Respectively submitted, 

Tracy Healey-Beattie, Secretary Pro tem 


